Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          July 23, 2018
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Andrew Baker, Matt Marchese, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present: None
Acceptance of Minutes:  A motion was made by Andrew to approve the minutes of July 9. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved. A motion was put forth by Andrew to approve the minutes of the July 11 meeting with the Shelburne Housing Authority. This was seconded by Bob. Andrew and Bob voted in favor of the motion. Matt abstained. 
Noteworthy News: 
· Matt and Bob have recently presented the Boston Post Gold Cane to William H. Umstatter, who is 100 years old. He is a WWII veteran, who fought across France and was in the Battle of the Bulge. He later worked on Wall Street and has lived in town for the past 25 years. The cane is presented to the town’s oldest resident.
· Bob and Andrew met with the Shelburne Housing Authority in July 11. The Highland Village renovation project will be going ahead. There has been a significant improvement in communication with the residents, many of whom were at the meeting, and conformed the improved communication.
Department Liaison Reports:

Village Partnership – Andrew said the Partnership recently had a productive meeting, the first of the new fiscal year. Among the proposals presented was one to consolidate the Buckland and Shelburne Police Departments. The Buckland Selectboard is interested in resuming the conversation that was held several years ago and would be interested in a meeting of the two Selectboards. Neither Matt nor Bob were comfortable in having such a meeting without input from Chief Greg Bardwell. Andrew said this proposal was brought up now, since Shelburne is on the verge of making a decision on a new location for the police station. When this was discussed several years ago, the Buckland Police Station was considered to be the location for a combined police force. Matt will discuss this with Chief Bardwell. Andrew said he had a lot of information, provided by Buckland, from the past discussions.
Senior Center – A meeting will be coordinated with the three-member town’s Selectboards and Finance Committees, probably in September, to discuss the expansion.
Police Department – The radar speed sign is now located on South Maple Street. Sign brackets have been put in place in various areas of town to facilitate the moving of the speed sign. The grant that was used for the sign will be applied for again, with the hope of getting a second sign. 
Town Hall – A meeting has been scheduled for this week between various department heads and Montague Web Works to talk about transitioning the town website.
7:15 pm Alain Peteroy, Franklin Land Trust RE Proposed Preservation Restriction for Land owned by John Payne – The FLT has been working with John to conserve his land, starting with what is known as the Dragon Hill Lot, which is about 142 acres in size. John will continue to own the property, pay taxes on it, and keep it in Chapter 61A. Money to conserve the property is available through the Mass DOT scenic byway program. That program does not allow non-profits to hold the conservation restriction so the FLT is asking the town to hold it. FLT will take most of the responsibility for the restriction, including annual monitoring and enforcement, Shelburne will be kept in the loop. Alain provided templates of conservation restrictions, which will be adapted for this project. Shelburne already holds several CRs. This project has the support of the Conservation Commission and all paperwork will be approved by Town Counsel. The FLT will be sending the Board a Memorandum of Understanding and later a draft of the restriction.
7:30 pm John Payne Request for Executive Session to Discuss Notion to Quilt Proposal ​–
Old Business:

Overtime Policy Review – This was tabled until Mark Shippee could be present.
Highway Department Vacancy – Scott Cole of Whitingham, Vermont – Scott has accepted the town’s offer and is now employed full time. It is required that he obtain the necessary licenses during his probationary period.

Police Department Request for Proposals: Notion to Quilt (John Payne) – 
Role of a Department Liaison – Matt raised concerns about the role of department liaisons and the protocol for communicating between departments and the full Selectboard. Andrew said that all departments currently have access to the full Board if they want it and felt there was a value to having a weekly check-in to share information and get advice. Matt thought that perhaps the weekly check-ins should be with the Town Administrator. Andrew said that being a department liaison was a way for Board members to educate themselves on the workings of the departments and there is no reason why any Board member can’t check in with any department at any time. Terry said that historically Board members have gone through the department liaison when seeking information about a department. She added that when she is not kept in the loop some things get lost and do not make it on to the agenda. She felt the department liaison role was valuable but should be better defined. Greg Bardwell, speaking as a department head, said he could easily copy the other Board members on his weekly email updates to his liaison. It was agreed that seeking input from the department heads was a good idea. Matt will continue working on this topic.
New Business: 
Town of Charlemont RE: Transfer Station Lease Renewal – The transfer station lease agreement is for just one year, instead of the usual five years because Charlemont anticipates asking Shelburne for an increase in fees. Shelburne currently pays $5,400 per year. Other than the term of the agreement there were no changes. A motion was made by Matt to approve the Transfer Station Lease Agreement with Charlemont for one year. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Town of Buckland RE: Letter of Support for MassWorks Infrastructure Program – Buckland had asked for support for a grant for the reconstruction of Upper Street. A motion was put forth by Andrew to sign a letter of support for the MassWorks Infrastructure Program for the reconstruction of Upper Street in Buckland. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved.
Town of Hawley RE: Letter of Support for MassWorks Infrastructure Program – Hawley had asked for Shelburne’s support in obtaining a grant for the reconstruction of a portion of West Hawley Road. A motion was put forth by Matt to sign a letter of support for the MassWorks Infrastructure Program for the reconstruction of West Hawley Road in Hawley. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

Correspondence: 
Leo Ojala RE: Resignation from the Finance Committee – A letter of resignation had been received from Leo. A motion was made by Matt to accept the resignation. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.

Any Other Business: 
Shelburne Housing Authority Vacancy – Susan Flaccus has expressed interest in being appointed by the Governor to the Shelburne Housing Authority. The current appointee is moving out of town. The Board can make a recommendation but has no official role in the appointment. A motion was made by Matt to recommend and offer full support for Susan Flaccus’ appointment by the Governor to the Shelburne Housing Authority. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Family Medical Leave Extension – The Board had approved a family medical leave for an employee for the previous fiscal year. The employee is asking that that leave be extended into the current fiscal year. The employee expects to return to work on a part time basis in August. His work plan has been approved by his department head and by his physician. A motion was put unanimously approved.

Great Place in America – Shelburne Falls has been nominated for this program, which requires quite a lot on the part of the town. As Buckland is also involved in this, it seems like this is more of a Partnership project. 
Brook Road – A letter had been received from Alden Dreyer regarding the closure of Brook Road and the inconvenience that it causes. An application to the Small Bridge Project for $500,000 for the Brook Road bridge replacement had been submitted.
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: 
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
